NO DANGER FROM PLUTONIUM EXPOSURE

Plutonium (mixed oxide or MOX) fuel in a damaged reactor in Japan is not a danger or potential danger to workers or persons living nearby.

For many years most scientists believed that plutonium was the most toxic substance known. But studies by medical doctors of workers exposed to plutonium indicate a possible beneficial health effect and certainly no adverse health effect.

The report "Toxicological Profile for Plutonium and Compounds" (December 1990), prepared by the Agency for Toxic Substances and Disease Registry of the Centers for Disease Control in collaboration with the U.S. Environmental Protection Agency, provides results of these studies. 

The first study was begun in 1952 on a group of 26 workers with plutonium at Los Alamos during World War II for the Manhattan Project. They have now been studied for 37 years (as of 1990, the year of this report). Follow-up has included extensive medical examinations and urine analyses to estimate plutonium body burdens, which showed plutonium deposition ranging from 2,000 to 95,000 picocuries plutonium with a mean of 26,000 picocuries. Mortality in this group as compared to that of United States white males in the general population was significantly less than expected (2.0 vs. 6.6 in a comparable number of the general population). In addition, no cancers occurred during this extensive follow-up.

A study of an additional group of 224 male workers at Los Alamos was begun in 1974. Average whole body deposition was estimated at 19,000 picocuries plutonium. Mortality, adjusted for age and year of death, was compared to that of United States males in the general population. Among this group, 43 deaths were observed as compared to 77 in a comparable number of the general population. The number of deaths due to cancer was considerably lower than expected, 8 vs. 15 in the general population, including only one lung cancer vs. five in the general population.

A study of 7,112 workers at the Rocky Flats plutonium facility during 1952-1979 showed comparable results. Observed deaths of workers were significantly less than those in comparable numbers of general populations (452 vs. 831). Cancers were also less (107 vs. 167).
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